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RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED '

Ms. Laci Mease, Registered Agent
Monument Powder Coating, Inc.
169 South Mulberry Street

Fruita, CO 81521

Re: In the Matter of Order for Compliance
Docket No. CWA-08-2007-007

Dear Ms. Mease:

On December 5, 2006, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 1ssued an Order
for Compliance (Docket Number CWA-08-2007-0008) to Monument Powder Coating, Inc. This
Order required Monument Powder Coating to comply with all provisions of 40 C.F.R. § 403.12.
Specifically, the Order required Monument Powder Coating to submit a baseline monitoring
report and a 90-day compliance report, and to submit periodic compliance reports twice a year to
EPA.

On June 24, 2008, the Colorado Department of Public Health and the Environment
(CDPHE) sent Monument Powder Coating a letter designating the facility as a Non-Significant
Categorical Industrial User. As part of this designation, Monument Powder Coating is no longer
required to be covered by a CDPHE pretreatment discharge permit. However, Monument
Powder Coating is still required to submit an annual Certification Statement and flow records tor
the year demonstrating that the facility did not have a discharge in excess of 100 gallons per day.

Based on Monument Powder Coating’s full compliance with the requirements of the
Order and the fact that the facility has demonstrated that it does not discharge in excess of 100
gallons per day, EPA has also decided to designate Monument Powder Coating as a Non-
Significant Categorical Industrial User. Therefore, the Order issued to Monument Powder
Coating, for administrative purposes, will be closed. However, Monument Powder Coating is
still required to submit to CDPHE and EPA an annual Certification Statement and flow records.



It you have any questions, the most knowledgeable person on my staff regarding this letter is
Aaron Urdiales, Environmental Scientist, who can be reached at (303) 312-6844.

Enclosure: June 24, 2008 letter from CDPHE

ce

Rick Koplitz, COPHE

Singerely,

w M. Gaydosh

ssistant Regional Administrator

Office of Enforcement, Compliance and
Environmental Justice



